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PSC CUNY Research Award Program 
 
Application Deadline:  October 15, 2003 (Out of Cycle deadline is December 1, 2003) 
 
The guidelines and forms for the next PSC-CUNY Research Awards competition are available at 
http://www.rfcuny.org/PSCCUNY/default.html. 
 
There are major changes in the guidelines for this year’s competition, so please read the guidelines.   
 
Workshop: September 25, 2003, Room W707A, 10-11:15 a.m.   

If you can’t make this workshop and you have a group of interested people, Annmarie Rivera (see 
contact information below) is willing to set up another workshop for your group.  She is also 
willing to work with you individually. 

 
 

The following are some significant changes in the PSC-CUNY 35 Guidelines. 

In order to provide maximum assistance to faculty whose research is underfunded, faculty with 
more than $200,000 per year in funding for their own research in the Life & Earth Sciences and 
Physical Sciences division (excluding fellowships and instrumentation grants), or with more than 
$100,000 per year in funding for their own research in the Arts & Humanities, Interdisciplinary and 
Social Sciences divisions as of October 15, 2003, are ineligible to apply. 

All PSC-CUNY applicants are recommended to submit an application via the e-application system. 
PSC-CUNY 35 is the last cycle that paper applications will be accepted  

The maximum amount of $8,000 may be requested for PSC-CUNY awards. 

A principal investigator is eligible to receive summer salary only if his/her annual salary and 
summer salary combined does not exceed $61,111. 

Travel destinations approved in the budget must not be changed without approval of the UCRA 
prior to travel. 

Equipment (over $1000) must be an approved budget item on your grant. Requests for budget 
reallocation for equipment cannot be made after purchase. Please be sure that award has adequate 
funds before purchase, we do not encumber small order forms 

Research Foundation Purchase cards are not issued for PSC-CUNY grants. 
 

If you have questions, please contact: 
Annmarie Rivera 

Research Administration (1425E) 
772-4020 

e-mail: nrivera@hunter.cuny.edu 

http://www.rfcuny.org/PSCCUNY/default.html
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